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Mr. Chairman, 

The report of Secretary General proposes indentifying permanent venues 

for the Regional Courses in International Law to facilitate the organization of 

the courses on a regular basis. It argues that the permanent venues would 

provide enhanced efficiency, cost savings and greater certainty with respect to 

the Regional Courses; and indicates that Ethiopia would provide a suitable 

venue for the Regional Course for Africa. 

I would like to seize this opportunity to reiterate Ethiopia's readiness to 

serve as a permanent venue for the United Nations Regional Course in 

International Law for Africa. As indicated in the report of the Secretary General, 

six Regional Courses in International Law for Africa were successfully 

conducted annually in Ethiopia from 2011 to 2016. We have also concluded 

the necessary host country agreement. 

Mr. Chairman, 
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codification Division to strengthen its efforts in promoting the greater 

awareness of the Audiovisual Library in developing countries. 

Mr~ Chairman, 

My delegation appreciates the work of the Codification Division in the 

preparation of the international law training materials. We welcome the 

preparation of a new handbook on international law in English and French 

containing a collection of legal materials for the training courses. We wish to 

stress the importance of ensuring that the Codification Division has the 

necessary resources to finish this publication· and to distribute hard copies of 

this important educational resource to academic institutions in developing 

countries in order to promote international law education. 

As I conclude, Mr. Chairman, let me take this opportunity to commend 

the Chair of the Advisory Committee on the United Nations Programme of 

Assistance in the Teaching, Study, Dissemination and Wider Appreciation of 

International Law, as well as all its Members. We also wish to commend the 

Codification Division of the Office of Legal Affairs, especially Ms. Virginia Morris 

and her team, for their efforts in implementing the activities under the 

Programme of Assistance. 

I thank you! 
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